
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

July 31, 2025 

 
Ms. Nancy Dippell 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
Dear Ms. Dippell: 
 

The accompanying tariff sheets issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren 
Missouri or Company), are being transmitted for filing for the Residential Pay As You Save Program and the Co-
Delivery Program for Income Eligible Customers. This is a revision to Union Electric Company’s Schedule No. 2, 
Schedule of Rates for Gas Service: 

 
 

 
Filed  Cancelling 

10th Revised Sheet No. 38  9th Revised Sheet No. 38 

4th Revised Sheet No. 76  3rd Revised Sheet No. 76 

1st Revised Sheet No. 76.1  Original Revised Sheet No. 76.1 

1st Revised Sheet No. 76.2  Original Revised Sheet No. 76.2 

1st Revised Sheet No. 76.3  Original Revised Sheet No. 76.3 

1st Revised Sheet No. 76.5  Original Revised Sheet No. 76.5 

2nd Revised Sheet No. 77  1st Revised Sheet No. 77 

Original Sheet No. 77.1  -- 
 
 
The above-listed tariff sheets bear an issue date of July 31, 2025, and an effective date of September 1, 

2025.  
 

The proposed tariff sheets were presented in the rebuttal testimony of Company witness Shelly Harmon 
in GR-2024-0369.  The modifications align the Company's Gas Pay As You Save Program with the Company's 
Electric Pay As You Save Program and add provisions for Co-Delivery.  The proposed sheets also create the Co-
Delivery Program for Income Eligible Customers as outlined in the referenced testimony and for which a budget 
was approved in the GR-2024-0369 settlement.  Finally, the related table of contents was updated to reflect the 
additional program. 
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The proposed tariffs were shared with Staff (through inclusion in testimony), prior to filing. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
\s\ Jennifer S. Moore 
 
Jennifer S. Moore 
Senior Counsel 
 
cc:  Missouri Public Service Commission Staff Counsel 
Office of the Public Counsel  
 


